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Report to Policyholders 
 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors, I am pleased to present to you the 2013 
annual report and financial statements. 
 
Premium volume increased in 2013 by 5.6% in a very competitive market and 
investment returns of 4.23% were satisfactory given the low interest rate 
environment we are still experiencing. Claims were below normal until the latter 
part of the year when a number of very large fire losses caused us to end up 
with a very small underwriting loss. Because our company has excellent 
protection against these large losses through the purchase of reinsurance from 
the Farm Mutual Reinsurance Plan Inc., the company was able to still add over 
$1.2 million to surplus which now stands at $22.8 million 
 
Because our refund of premium policy only allows the company to declare a 
premium refund when there is an underwriting profit, the board was not able to 
declare a refund of premium this year. 
 
Throughout the year the board has continued to streamline its governance and 
operations and is very pleased with the dedication and efforts of staff and 
agents. It is only through excellent and professional, caring service that we can 
hope to maintain and increase policyholder numbers and loyalty. Keeping 
operating costs down helps us to remain competitive in the very competitive 
insurance environment we live in. In 2013, the provincial government legislated 
a 15% reduction over 2 years in auto premiums while doing very little to reduce 
costs. Meeting the increasing frequency and complexity of regulatory 
requirements takes up more time and resources of our CEO. The Board is 
actively looking into how that burden can be shared with other Mutuals. 
 
It has been an honour and pleasure to serve as Chairman this year and I am very 
grateful to all fellow directors, senior management, staff and agents for their 
contributions, cooperation and support. 
 
Finally, on behalf of the Board of West Elgin Mutual, I would like to invite all 
policyholders to attend our Annual General Meeting on March 26, 2014 in the 
Dutton-Dunwich Community Centre beginning at 7:00 pm. 
 
 
Tom Oegema 
Chairman of the Board of Directors 
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